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Submission to Inquiry into Australian Expatriates
 

Dear Sir / Madam,
I was born in Victoria in Australia on the 22nd November 1966, and at the age of 9 i left the country with my parents who for specific reasons returned to Malta. This was more or less a big trauma for me as I was more orientated to the Australian way of living rather to the new one in Malta. I continued my education in this new country and life was rather difficult for me. I was always proud to say that I am Australian but unfortunately at the age of 19 i was forced to give up my Australian Citizenship as otherwise I wasn't able to carry on with my career as a Pharmacy Technician and also unable to live in Malta.

I wish to raise the following points for your consideration :

1) It is very frustrating to note that the Australian Government is allowing migrants coming from other countries with whom a dual citizenship agreement is signed, eg Malta, to retain the citizenship of their home country and also that of Australia. In the meantime it is not allowing the same privilege to us who were born in Australia, regardless of age. 

2) I feel almost locked out of the country where I was born, as losing my Australian citizenship meant that to return I have to go through a points system same as anybody else who never set foot in Australia. Us expatriates should never be treated as 'non Australians' and hindered by unnecessary bureaucracy. 

3) This also means that I have lost the ability to get employment in Australia and the right of voting in Australian elections. Measures to respond to the needs of their expatriates are taken by other comparable countries.

4) Australian citizenship is my birth right because i was born in Australia. I still maintain close ties with Australia due to the fact that i have relatives ( my uncle's / aunties and cousins ) who live there and which i visit from time to time.

5) I am an informed and proud Australian, even if I am living abroad due to circumstances that I had no control upon, and urge the Australian Government to stay in contact with its citizens who live abroad through modern technology. 

Thank you for giving me the opportunity to put my recommendations forward.

Yours Faithfully

Brian De Bono

Malta

